
Dear Parents and Carers,

I hope this newsletter finds you well. As we have now reached the end of the examination period, I am thrilled
to share some updates and celebrate the achievements of our incredible students and staff.

Firstly, I want to extend a heartfelt congratulations to all our GCSE and A Level students. The exam period has
now ended, and we are immensely proud of the hard work and dedication each student has shown.
We wish them the very best of luck as they await their results. I would also like to express my gratitude to our
fantastic staff, who have gone above and beyond, offering numerous revision sessions often in their own time
to support our students. Their commitment and dedication are truly commendable.

Last night, we celebrated the Year 13 prom at Weston Hall. It was a spectacular event, filled with joy and
reflection on their journey at Higham Lane School. Tonight, we look forward to the Year 11 prom at Coombe
Abbey Hotel, which promises to be another memorable celebration of our students' hard work and
achievements.

In sports news, we have completed all the Nuneaton and district athletics competitions with some outstanding
individual and team results. Here are the highlights:

Year 7 boys: 2nd place
Year 7 girls: 1st place
Year 8 girls: 1st place
Year 9 boys: 3rd place

Overall: 2nd place
Congratulations to all our athletes for their dedication and hard work!
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It is with profound sadness that we inform you of the tragic incident involving a former Higham Lane School
student, Tom Ellis. Tom's untimely passing has deeply affected our school community, and our thoughts and
prayers are with his family during this terrible time.

Tom was a wonderful student who staff remember with very fond memories. As well as working hard in lessons,
he was a popular student, and staff remember in particular his warm smile and sense of humour that could
light up any classroom.   

If you or your child need support, please do not hesitate to reach out to us. 

Year 9 girls: 3rd place
Year 10/11 boys: 1st place
Year 10/11 girls: 2nd place



Mr Gannon
Headteacher
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We are also incredibly proud of our Year 12 students who participated in the Intermediate Biology Olympiad.
Special congratulations to Zayd, Milo, Emma, Angel, Gurleen, and Holly, who achieved Silver or Bronze
awards, placing them in the top 10% and 15% in the country. This is a remarkable achievement!

We would also like to say well done to all the Year 7 and Year 8 students who participated in the cross-
curricular Art and English competition. The entries were outstanding, and we were amazed by the creativity
and effort shown. Congratulations to the winners and to everyone who entered and gave their best effort.

As a school we hosted the Secondary Mastery Showcase for Origin Maths Hub yesterday, led by Miss
Charnell. This was a wonderful opportunity for us to share best practice in Maths with colleagues from local
schools in Coventry, Warwickshire and Solihull. The students in 101/Ma1 were exemplary in engaging in their
learning in front of a room full of around 40 Maths teachers and we congratulate them on the way they
represented the school to our visitors.

I have had lots of students to my office this week for a Headteacher’s Award, 5 House Points which can spent
in our Rewards Shop, a tasty treat and the best of all, a Headteacher’s pen! What else could a student
want?! On a serious note, I have seen some outstanding students this week including a student Ollie who
cycled 300k to raise money for charity, 3 students who produced amazing work in a competition and another
student in Y10 who was such a superstar in his work experience placement that they have offered him a job! 

As the weather has been quite warm this week, students have not been required to wear blazers to ensure
their comfort. However, please note that ties still need to be worn and shirts tucked in. Students are not
allowed to replace the school blazer with a school jumper, as blazers are compulsory and jumpers are
optional. We appreciate your support in maintaining our uniform standards. We were contacted by two
parents regarding the requirement for students to carry their blazers in their bags. Given the unpredictability
of the UK weather, students may need their blazers if the temperature drops. For instance, on Thursday
morning it was 15°C in line-up on the playground, and today it was 13°C; many students chose to wear their
blazers as it was chilly in the wind on the exposed playground. Hence, students are asked to carry their
blazers to be prepared for any changes in weather as we do not want students to be cold and have nothing
to wear to keep warm if needed.

Thank you for your continued support.

Best regards,
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Dates for your diary
Wednesday 26 June Year 12 Work Experience (3-days)

Monday 1 July  Year 12 Experience Day, French Theatre performance
 & Year 9 and 12 Tate Gallery - Trip - All Day 

Tuesday 2 July Year 12 A-level Geography trip - Burnham Deepdale, Norfolk 
Tuesday - Thursday 2-4 July School Production
Wednesday 17 July Wake-a-thon & Rewards Trip
Thursday – Friday 18-19 July Cultural Capital Day

Monday 22 July SUMMER HOLIDAY BEGINS

Polite reminder:
 Please check that you have paid for your child’s upcoming Rewards Trip

(Drayton Manor, Alton Towers, or Twycross Zoo). 
Please ensure that you have made payment by Monday 1st July 2024.
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